
Safety Advisory Committee Report to Academic Senate 
December 4th, 2024 (Committee Meeting Date November 13, 2024) 

 

Announcements:  
• District Office support is working to alleviate the delays in the mass notification system observed 

during the Shakeout exercise on October 17th.  See upcoming items for more information. 
 

Completed Items: 
• None to report 

 

Upcoming Items:  
• Campus Sworn Officers Update: The final report from the outside vendor is expected to be 

complete in early December. 
• Emergency Response Procedures: Planning is underway for additional indoor and outdoor PA 

systems, and updated texting system for emergency mass notifications.  This is needed to ensure 
the entire campus is covered.  We received information that the notifications were not able to 
be heard in some bathrooms.  

• We reviewed the plans where balls, (like the Target stores) bollards and gates will be placed on 
campus to further secure the campus from unwanted vehicular traffic.  Onsite work will begin 
soon for installation of the gates built by BC welding students.  Gates are expected to be 
completed in the Spring semester. 

• Cameras (video only) will be installed in critical areas on campus like the cameras in the dining 
commons.  Cameras on campus will start in the spring and are expected to be completed by 
2026.  The current camera cart(s) video is monitored in the dispatch office during staffed hours.  
After hours the camera vendor monitors the video and notifies College Safety of any issues.  All 
camera videos are archived for retrieval. 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted,  

Roy Allard, Faculty Co-Chair 
Joe Grubbs, Administrative Co-Chair 
Justin Kelly, Classified Co-Chair 
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